
Toynbee 

 

Bodycoats Road, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 2PL 

Tel: 023 80269026    E-mail: admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Matthew Longden B.Sc.(Hons), NPQH 

28 January 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Carers  

 

Year 11  

This week saw the first week of independent revision during Tutor on Tuesday. I visited all Tutor 

Groups, and it was great to see all pupils focused and making the most of the additional revision time. 

Just a reminder that pupils need to come to these sessions with their own revision recourses. Copies 

of blank revision timetables will be available for pupils.  

Pupils have now sat 2 Maths mock exams and 1 English mock exam. All pupils conducted themselves 

perfectly during these mocks and should be so proud of themselves. The feedback that I have had from 

staff members involved in the mock exams has been nothing but positive.  

Please see below an update from Barton Peveril College regarding applications. If your child would like 

any help or support with their application, please let me know. 

Applications to Barton Peveril close on Friday 18th February 2022. 

As pupils have just under a month to apply, below are some helpful video resources they may find 

useful to further inform them about Barton Peveril.  

Pupils can submit their applications here. 

Video Resources: 

Step by step guide on the application process to study at Barton Peveril College 

Choosing your subjects for College by our Head of Careers, Shoonagh Hubble. 

We have a range of current Barton Peveril students talking about the subjects they take, these videos 

can be found on this YouTube Playlist. 

If students are struggling to write their personal statement for College, please direct them to this 

helpful Personal Statement Tips video. 

Our most recent live-streamed Aspire Student Q&A, for high achieving students. 

Keep up the hard work Year 11.  

Best wishes, Miss West 
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https://youtu.be/dSCXmnYn0ZE
https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PL4qeDVOtMCz-sTX1EpChWTYah5gSxzUDT
https://youtu.be/ThF_SuEX8mE
https://youtu.be/zuxZwYenp8Y
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Toilets  

At the beginning of the week, due to a rare episode of vandalism in our toilets, there was a short period 

of time where the school made the difficult decision to lock specific toilets during certain parts of the 

day. This message was communicated to the pupils on Monday morning and pupils were informed which 

toilets they were able to access safely, should they have needed to. 

This was always planned to be a short-term measure, and from Wednesday the toilets in the main block 

and PE corridor were opened and accessible throughout the whole day.  Once repairs have been 

completed to the Technology toilets, they will also be re-opened. 

 

Drama 

On Wednesday 19th January, we took Year 10 GCSE pupils to see 'Groan Ups' at the Mayflower 

Theatre, Southampton. This was the second outing for the Drama department and once again it was 

wonderful to be at the theatre viewing a performance with pupils. The play had us laughing from the 

start with an amusing Primary school assembly and ending with a thought-provoking confession once 

the children had become adults. There was plenty of discussion to be had once back in school with 

respect to the set, lighting, costume, and the acting, as the cast portrayed children from Primary, to 

Secondary and then into adulthood! The pupils have hopefully been inspired by the acting and can use 

what they have seen within their own future performances. We look forward to reading their reviews! 

Mrs Riddell, Drama Department 

 

Learning Resource Centre  

This week we have launched our "Blind Date with a Book" promotion and it is already very popular 

with students. We are wrapping up titles from our shelves so that the covers and titles cannot be seen. 

Key words relating to the texts are added to the cover. Students are rewarded with 5 achievement 

points for trying something new. Please encourage your child to pop by the LRC to have a browse 

through the selection. 

 

Please can you also ask your children to check their emails for overdue book reminders, if they have 

any please can they return them to the LRC as soon as possible. 

Many thanks and keep reading! 

Mrs Nicholls, Library Manager 
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Year 7 Homework- Xavier 

7PK  

Year 8 Classwork- Adele 8Y4 

Year 9 Classwork-Mya 9C 

Year 10 Classwork- Georgie 10D Year 11 Homework-Lily 11D 

Congratulations to all our artists working 

hard making a great start to 2022 in the 

Toynbee Art Department! Keep up the good 

work everyone from Ms Goldsmith and Ms 

Savage! 

Year 10 Classwork- Georgie 10D 

Year 11 Homework-Lily 11D 
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Site Assistant Job Vacancy (1 x Full or 2 x Part Time) 

We are looking for a positive, proactive, reliable, and practical person to join our dedicated team to 

keep our site clean, and safe. Sitting within the site team, this role will be critical in ensuring the estates 

building fabric is managed and maintained, led by the Senior Site Manager you will help deliver the 

highest possible standard, providing a safe and compliant working environment for pupils, visitors, and 

colleagues. Our expectation is school community satisfaction for service delivery, taking pride in the 

appearance of our school. 

We are looking for a full time 37-hour position, or two part time roles. Full training will be provided 

for the right candidate.  Please look at our website for further details and an application form.  

 

 

Covid Vaccinations  

A reminder that pupils that have been given consent can have a first Covid vaccination, or a booster, 

at school on Thursday 17th February.  Details have previously been sent home via School Comms.  If 

you would like your child to have this vaccination, Parents must give consent via the link below.  Our 

school code is SH116411.  Previous covid vaccinations were given on November 4th and 16th (Some 

pupils in Year 10 only)  

Vaccination Consent (southernhealthimmunisations.co.uk) 

 

Timetable  

Next week is WEEK A on your lesson timetables.   

 

Toynbee Extra-Curricular Music  

Monday   Lunchtime   Year 7 & 8 Boomwhacker Club (Music 1).  

An easy and fun music club using plastic tubes that you hit on chairs! All welcome.  

Monday    3pm-4pm    GCSE Music Drop In (Music 1). 

For GCSE music students to come and use the macs for composition work, or to have extra support 

with theory.  

Tuesday    8am–8:30am    Ukulele Group (Music 1). 

For all year groups, no experience necessary. School ukuleles available to use.  

Tuesday    3pm–4pm    Toynbee Band (Music 1). 

mailto:admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk
https://www.southernhealthimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Covid
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For all year groups. Woodwind, brass, string, percussion players of any standard. We play a mix of 

genres including classical, pop, jazz and film music.  

Tuesday    3pm-4pm    Rock Band (Music 2). 

For all year groups. Drum, guitar, bass guitar, keyboard/piano players and singers of any standard.  

Tuesday    4pm-5pm    Music Theory (Music 1). 

For any pupils wanting to learn about music and take the Grade 5 Theory exam. Useful for GCSE music 

students. A fee is payable, and spaces are limited. See Miss Parrott or Ms Osborn for more information.  

Thursday    8:15-9am    Show Chorus (Music 2). 

A choir for all year groups and abilities singing a variety of genres. No audition, just come along if you 

like singing!  

Thursday    3pm-4pm    Show Case (Music 2). 

A choir for all year groups singing a variety of genres. You will need to be part of show chorus and 

audition for this group.  

Friday    Lunchtime    Year 7 & 8 Keyboard Club (Music 2). 

For any year 7 and 8 pupils who want to come and use the mac computers out of class time to learn 

songs of their choice on the keyboard.  

 

Catering 

You will be receiving some information early next week regarding some exciting changes that we are 

making to our catering offer at the school after the February half term.  Please look out for our School 

Comms mail!   
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